
Finance Meeting


September 10, 2014 
The Finance Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its President Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Joseph Dantin, John Boughton, President, Robert LeBlanc, Vice-President Michael McKinney, Sr., Leonce Carmouche, Whitney Jasmine, Jr., Russell Loupe, Wayne Waguespack, Accountant Clinton Rouyea, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director and Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director were present. Marlin Rogers, James P. Jasmin and Attorney Larry Buquoi were absent.
There were no audience comments on the agenda items.

Mr. Clinton Rouyea presented the cash status report for the period ending August 31, 2014.  There were no questions.

Clinton Rouyea and Randy Trosclair presented and discussed the draft copy of the 2015 Annual Operation Budget.  Mr. Carmouche asked if the new permit fees were included in this budget. Mr. Rouyea said no. He said he would get with Randy for a copy of the new fees and would amend this draft for the next committee meeting. Commissioner Dantin requested that Mr. Rouyea also prepare a report on revenues and expenditures from the last five years and present it at the next committee meeting.


Mr. Rouyea ask the board members to consider amending his existing contract from $75.00 per hour to $90.00 with mileage reimbursement.  After a very lengthy discussion, the Finance Committee members recommended this be brought up for continued discussion at the next Committee Meeting.

A copy of the September 3, 2014 regular meeting minutes were presented.  Mr. LeBlanc stated if anyone had any deletions or corrections to let Randy know.


Since there were no other financial matters to discuss, Commissioner Boughton moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Carmouche.  Meeting adjourned.
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
